
Nikki’s 
Notes 

During our stay 
in Phnom Penh, 
the Lord has 
opened the door 
for me to be able to take 
another language class. This 
particular school began 
teaching the Khmer language 
after we had already moved to 
the province. Since that time, 
both Matt and I have been 
trying to figure out a way to get 
me in one of their five week 
courses. It "just so happened" 
that a class started two days 
after we moved here. We 
prayed for the Lord to work out 
all the details in order for me to 
attend and He did! It certainly is 
not easy being away from my 
children every morning of the 
week, but I'm so thankful for 
some sweet Khmer friends who 
are taking good care of them 
while I'm at school. Learning the 
language well enough to be 
able to teach someone the 
bible is one of my biggest 
goals. Will you please pray that 
this extra time of study will be 
profitable in helping with the 
ministry here? 

July 5, 2017

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

This past month, we had a remarkable opportunity for 
Gospel proclamation in a small market town called Pa-ow, 
located about 40 miles from our home in Kampong Cham. In 
the course of surveying this town, which has no Christian 
churches of any kind, we met a Christian vendor in the market, 
along with her daughter, who is a senior in high school. They 
invited us not only to witness to 
friends and family members, but also 
to share the Gospel in the local high 
school! The favor of the Lord allowed 
us to get official approval from three 
levels of authorities, and we held a 2-
hour seminar on Christianity at this 
Cambodian public school last 
Thursday. About 20 high school 
seniors attended to hear about the 
Bible, the true God, Jesus Christ, and salvation. Please pray 
that the Lord will use His Word in these young people’s hearts 
and that we will have continued opportunity as we follow up 
with the folks in Pa-ow. 

 Another unique opportunity we have starting this 
month is helping our missionary friends, the Ruppels. Due to 
the illness of Mrs. Ruppel’s mother, they have been detained in 
the US and asked us to help supervise the church they have 
been assisting in Phnom Penh (about 2 hours away). Please be 
in prayer for them during this difficult time for the family. Also 
please be in prayer for us as we seek to be a blessing and 
ministry to Good News Baptist Church. We are staying in 
Phnom Penh and doing some commuting back to Kampong 
Cham during the week, so please pray also for traveling 
mercies. Please pray for the 
Wood and Hancock families 
as they continue to lead the 
work in Kampong Cham 
during our absence. 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of believers

• Language studies

• Followup in Pa-ow

• Safety in traveling

Seminar at Pa-ow


